
July 12, 2021 
Dianne Martin, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 

RE:  Docket No. DE 21-029 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
2021 Regulatory Reconciliation Adjustment – Updated Filing 

Dear Chair Martin: 

Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) 
submits this revised filing to Docket No. DE 21-029 to update the materials submitted on April 
30, 2021 and July 1, 2021 in this proceeding.  Included are the updated joint testimony and 
attachments of Erica L. Menard, as well as the testimony and associated attachments of Jennifer 
A. Ullram.  This submission is intended to be a complete replacement of the materials submitted
on April 30 and July 1, 2021.  This submission does not alter the rate request proposed on July 1,
2021 of an average RRA rate request of (0.012) cents/kWh.

As noted in Eversource’s July 1, 2021 submission, certain updates were required in light 
of new information regarding property tax expenses that had become available following the 
initial submission on April 30.  Thereafter, the Staff of the Department of Energy (“DOE”) 
identified an error in one of the attachments that was attributable to an inaccurate formula that 
has now been corrected.  Additionally, the Staff of the DOE noted that one page of the 
attachments did not contain all of the information it should which was due to a print range error 
in converting the underlying document and has been corrected with this submission.  Lastly, at 
the time of the April 30 and July 1 filings, information on all rates proposed for effect on August 
1 was not available.  Now that all of the various rate proposals for effect on August 1 have been 
submitted, Eversource updated the attachments to include the most recent bill impacts from all 
rates proposed for effect on August 1. 

While the various adjustments do not result in material changes to the rate request, they 
result in minor adjustments throughout the testimony and attachments.  In the interest of 
minimizing confusion, Eversource determined that it would make a complete update to its filing 
to have all information contained in a single submission rather than spread across multiple 
submissions.  Any adjustments from the prior filings have been highlighted in this submission 
for ease of comparison.  The material submitted on April 30 and July 1 may be disregarded and 
replaced with this submission. 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 
       Very truly yours, 

       
       Matthew J. Fossum 
       Senior Regulatory Counsel 
Enclosures 
CC: Service List 
 
 




